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UNITED STATES OF AMERICA 
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION  

BEFORE THE ATOMIC SAFETY AND LICENSING BOARD 

In the Matter of 

HOLTEC DECOMISSIONING INTERNATIONAL, 
LLC, AND HOLTEC PALISADES, LLC 

(Palisades Nuclear Plant) 

Docket No.     50-255-LA-3 

 

NOTIFICATION 

The U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission Staff is filing this notification to inform the Atomic 
Safety and Licensing Board and the participants in this matter that on May 30, 2025, the Staff 
issued “Final Environmental Assessment and Final Finding of No Significant Impact for the 
Palisades Nuclear Plant Reauthorization of Power Operations Project.” This final Environmental 
Assessment and final Finding of No Significant Impact (Final EA/FONSI) is related to the 
potential reauthorization of power operations at Palisades, including the requests at issue in this 
contested proceeding. 
 
The Palisades Final EA/FONSI may be obtained online in the NRC’s Agencywide Documents 
Access and Management System Public Documents collection at https:www.nrc.gov/reading-
rm/adams.html under Accession No. ML25111A031. The final FONSI and the notification of 
availability of the final EA have been published in the Federal Register. (90 Fed. Reg. 23,071). 
 

Respectfully submitted, 

/Signed (electronically) by/ 
Kevin D. Bernstein 
Counsel for NRC Staff 
Mail Stop: O-15-B05 
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Washington, DC 20555-0001 
Telephone: (301) 415-1001 

Dated May 30, 2025          Email: Kevin.Bernstein@nrc.gov 
  



UNITED STATES OF AMERICA 
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 

BEFORE THE ATOMIC SAFETY AND LICENSING BOARD 

In the Matter of 

HOLTEC DECOMISSIONING 
INTERNATIONAL, LLC, AND HOLTEC 
PALISADES, LLC 

(Palisades Nuclear Plant) 

Docket No.     50-255-LA-3        

 
Certificate of Service 

 

Pursuant to 10 C.F.R. § 2.305, I hereby certify that the forgoing notification, dated May 

30, 2025, has been filed through the NRC’s E-Filing system this 30th day of May 2025. 

/Signed (electronically) by/ 
Kevin D. Bernstein 
Counsel for NRC Staff 
Mail Stop: O-15-B05 
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Washington, DC 20555-0001 
Telephone: (301) 415-1001 
Email: Kevin.Bernstein@nrc.gov 

Dated May 30, 2025 
 

 


